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INTRODUCTION:

As the State Leader for Katter’s Australia Party and MP for the electorate of Traeger, | write this submission on
behalf of the party and other State MPs Shane Knuth, Member for Hill and Nick Dametto Member for
Hinchinbrook.

The KAP is firmly opposed to ALL changes proposed in the Vegetation Management and Other Legislation
Amendment Bill 2018.

The electorates held by the KAP cover over 26% of the state and include a heavy concentration of agriculture
industries that deliver substantial economic benefits to the region and the State. A further erosion of primary
producer’s ability to manage their land effectively, in an environmentally responsible way and without continual
government interference, is key to the future growth of our agriculture industries and the communities that rely
on them.

The future viability of regional and rural Queensland towns will be detrimentally impacted by this Bill through
both the direct and flow on impacts of lower productivity and higher production costs. Our rural industries are
vertically integrated and these impacts will be felt all the way back to the consumer through higher prices.

The current vegetation management laws and the way they are enforced have come at a huge cost to many rural
communities. Families have been left devastated and the decline of many businesses has contributed to
depression and suicide rate rises in the bush. Moves to further tighten restrictions and increase penalties will no
doubt compound the existing struggles of many farming families.

There is a need to have certainty in any business for financing and operational planning activities. Continual
legislative change destroys confidence and values in the agriculture property market, delivering uncertainty and
limiting any potential growth. Strict vegetation management laws also constrain the ability of producers to
drought proof their properties which can have a significant impact on farm value as well as livestock welfare.
































